
Mountain Lakes Recreation Committee 

November 17, 2012 

Attendees: Francine Bowman, Jessica Godbout, Travis Hanson, Ken King, Laraine King, Heather Long, 

Darlene Simboli, Mary Smith 

Events 

 Holiday Party (Dec. 8, 7pm at the Lodge. Adults only 18+.) 

o Yankee Swap with a gift limit of $10. Bring a gender-neutral gift. There will be an appetizer 

and dessert potluck. Volunteers are needed. We have existing Holiday decorations from last 

year. Flyer needs to be sent out again. 

 Possible New Year’s Eve party 

o There is a time conflict with Haverhill’s NYE party. We discussed having a simple, family 

oriented gathering for Mountain Lakes residents. 

o Heather will put this on the survey to gauge interest. 

 Future event--toning/workout classes at Lodge will be discussed further in January. 

 Winterfest 

o Heather will follow up with Sherri Sargent for details. 

 Movie Nights (using ML’s new projector) 

 Picnic tables 

o Heather will talk to Rosie Farr about having local students build and/or paint picnic tables 

for the beach. This could be turned into an event with teams and prizes. 

 Quilting with Polly—no details currently. 

 Holiday gift wrapping 

o An idea for local teenagers to set up a gift-wrapping station at the District Office or at the 

Lodge. If there is any interest, please contact one of the Recreation officers. 

 Possibility of private swimming lessons provided by lifeguards next summer. 

Other Business 

 If anyone has old skates, snow shoes, cross country skis, etc. that they are willing to donate, please 

drop them off at the District Office. These will be left at the Lodge for use by residents throughout 

the season. 

 We would like the Lodge Attendant to deep clean and disinfect the Lodge while they are working, as 

this rarely gets done. Also discussed having a cleaning service added to the budget for use on an as-

needed basis. 

 Survey 

o We would like to send a survey to the district to get feedback on Recreation's Program. 

Heather will work on this. 

 Heather will assemble 2013 meeting dates for review at the next meeting. During the winter, 

meetings will alternate between weekends and weeknights, to accommodate part-time and full-



time residents. During the summer, meetings will be on weekends and will occur every 3 weeks, to 

accommodate the busier season. 

 The Recreation Committee would like to reserve lodge dates for next summer. 

 Updated financials were reviewed. 

o At the next meeting, we will re-look at our list of desired purchases to see what we can buy 

with this year’s budget. 

 Discussed the possibility of opening the pool full-time starting on Memorial Day next year. 

o Propane was more expensive than expected to keep the pool open through Labor Day. This 

will be discussed further in budget meetings. 

 Francine plans to adjust lifeguard schedule/hours next summer to prevent overspending on salary. 

Future Meeting Dates: 

o Wed. Dec. 19 @ 7p 

Minutes submitted by Jessica Godbout. 


